St. Veronica Athletic Boosters Meeting – February 2, 2021

Attendees: Aaron Heller, Matt Reckman, Andy Eiser, Laura Hannah, Angie Ford, Steve Nagel, Dave Franta, Brian Polark

#### Girls AD

- Girls tournament games happening this week
- 3<sup>rd</sup> grade girls won their league
- Angie will confirm which teams won league and coordinate shirts
- Spring volleyball camp we normally do this before tryouts in May
- Need to figure out what to do with the repair of the cart Brian Polark said he would take a look to see if it might be able to be repaired

## Boys AD

- Track We had 13 interested students, with 2 adults who said they would possibly be able to help
- We have determined that this is not enough to field a team based on the prior experience when we had 16 runners.
  - o We will refer them to IHM / St. Thomas More
  - o Rob will send out the info to the interested parents
- Angie suggested maybe trying to work with one of the parents who showed interest to see if there might be interest in starting a running club for younger students next year
- Boys Volleyball
  - o 8<sup>th</sup> grade we have 7
  - o 3<sup>rd</sup>/4<sup>th</sup> only 3 but there is a coach
  - 5<sup>th</sup>/6<sup>th</sup> only 4 signed up need coach
  - Dave will send email
  - Laura to remind on Facebook
  - Angie will post on the grade-level pages
  - o Games begin 15th of March

### President

- 8<sup>th</sup> grade night went well
- Scholarship nomination requests will be going out to 8<sup>th</sup> grade coaches
- Bylaw committee there have not been any proposed changes to bylaws, so we do not need to have a committee for that
- Booster Elections March 2<sup>nd</sup> Nominations for Booster board positions
  - We need to communicate this week
- This upcoming weekend we will be hosting games 9 total games Saturday and Sunday
  - Gym Monitor
  - o Gate/Concessions
  - Scoreboard Operator
- We are able to have 7<sup>th</sup>/8<sup>th</sup> graders
- We need to all email our availability to Aaron

- All pictures have been distributed
- Spirit Wear we did sell a significant amount of the bundles, which we received a contribution back to the Boosters
- If teams want to have one of their current practice times next week to use as an "end of season" fun practice coaches can let Doug know Angie will contact them

### Concessions

- If you open, put the small candy rack and concession prices out by the gate
- Need to refill ice bags
- The sprayer isn't working need to look at the battery
- Outdoor sign needs to be replace for this weekend's games

# Communications - Dave/Laura

- Volleyball push ASAP
- Track once we have the registration link
- Booster board nominations

### Finance – Matt

- St. Veronica is being audited by Archdiocese so Matt has provided all requested documentation
- Remind coaches that they were paid for one tourney game if they go farther, they will get reimbursed
- Floor refinishing will be \$2500-\$3000 this summer